
A regular meeting of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board was held at its Water Treatment Plant, February 9, 2015, at 10:00 a.m.


PRESENT:

Steve Miller, Bryan Lee, Craig Sorenson, Don Richards, Jim Mentock,  



  Jim Hillberry, and J.R. Gonzales.
                ABSENT:     None

ALSO PRESENT: Craig Barsness, Dave Midthun, and Susanne Lee

Minutes
Chairman Miller called the meeting to order at 9:59 a.m. by asking for approval of the minutes of the January 12, 2015 board meeting.  Jim Mentock made a motion to approve the minutes of the January 12, 2015 board meeting as printed.  Second by Craig Sorenson.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Bills List
Chairman Miller asked for approval of the February 9, 2015 bills list totaling $ 73,228.84.  There was brief discussion regarding the bills.  Jim Hillberry made a motion to approve the bills as listed.  Second by Bryan Lee.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

Public Comments
Chairman Miller asked for public comments.  There were no public comments. Susanne Lee was recognized for her daughter being on the Dean’s List at the University of Wyoming.
Update on the filter valve actuator replacement project
· The pre-construction meeting was held at the water treatment plant on January 27, 2015. Construction started this morning. 
· The contractor, Basin Mechanical, anticipates replacing three filter valve actuators per week. Night operations during construction phase will commence on Wednesday, February 11th. 

· The washwater waste valve stems are in transit and the remaining actuators are scheduled to ship on February 12th. 
· Projected completion of the project should be in approximately four weeks.

Update on the deep bed anode cathodic protection system project
· The land acquisition closed on January 19th – SMP now owns the land by the booster pump station. This is where the anode well will be drilled.
· Dexter Woodis is working on removing the old fence and installing a new one. He will also clean and reshape the drainage channel at the BPS. 
· Electrical Ally has completed most of the conduit work here at the plant. 
· Our engineer is working on the DEQ permit. The project is scheduled to have the drilling phase put out for bid in May. 
· Part of the cost of this project will now need to be shifted to the FY-2016 budget.
Update on Control Systems Improvement, Phase 2 project
· Bob Martin, Integrated Solutions Engineering, has begun design on the second and final phase of the SCADA upgrade project. 
· The upgrade is for the plant’s SCADA – all other systems upgrades are complete. 
· The project will be put out for bid in May, with the bid award to be made in July. 
· This project is on schedule. 
Executive Session
At 10:15 a.m., Don Richards made a motion to go into Executive Session to discuss a personnel matter. Second by Bryan Lee. AYE:  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

(Susanne Lee left the meeting at 10:15 a.m.)

The board returned to its regular meeting at 11:00 a.m.
(Susanne Lee returned to the meeting at 11:00 a.m.)
CPO Report
· Monthly production is holding at 2.4 MGD. 
· Water loss and chemical costs are approximately the same. 
· The only entity with usage increase for January is NRWD, due to the addition of the North End users
· Our entities currently test for disinfection byproducts quarterly. All entities except Powell have notified us they have received waivers from EPA to reduce the testing interval to yearly rather than quarterly. This speaks well for our treatment process.
· Due to our 2013 sanitary survey, the EPA has notified us that several structural items on the WTP and Deaver tanks will need to be brought up to standards, specifically vents and hatches. We are working with them to resolve these deficiencies by December 31, 2015.
Manager’s Report
WYO-STAR interest for January is not in yet. December’s interest was 0.2452%. Water use figures were up 5.83% over last January; at least one third of that increase is due to North End users joining our system through NRWD. Ending figures for January usage were down 0.64% for the fiscal year.
The BLM is now charging rent to public entities on the McCullough Peaks repeater site. SMP is responsible for one third of this fee, the amount noted is on the February bill’s list. This fee is in addition to what we pay Park County. The other two entities being charged this fee, in addition to SMP, are NRWD and the Heart Mountain Irrigation District.
The Manager reported the possibility of funding assistance for the SCADA and cathodic protection projects from the SLIB board. This will be investigated further. 
The 2015 salary survey will be mailed to participating water treatment entities this week. Results should be back by the end of February with figures available at the May board meeting.

Other Business
There was no other business to report.

Adjourn
At 11:23 a.m. Craig Sorenson made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Second by Bryan Lee. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.



Attest:   

Chairman

Secretary

